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Mr Craig Russell - To the class of 2020 

 

To use the term 20-20 vision in describing someone, it would mean that one had perfect vision. 
Well I don’t think anybody saw what was going to happen this year. 2020 became the year where 
Off-Campus Learning was invented and colloquial words like ISO and SANI became part of the  
Aussie lingo. A year where the ‘Zoomers’ used Zoom, face masks became a fashion accessory, 
toilet paper became a commodity, and the ‘Karens’ of the world reached their final form. 
 

Why am I mentioning this? Because in future years when you tell people what year you finished your Secondary 
Years, people will respond ‘oh…that year’. The year of 2020 is part of your story. The highs and lows, the  
challenges and innovations and of course the ‘unprecedented times’ are all part of who you are and what you 
have achieved. 
 

Our Wollondilly community has been hit hard by droughts and by bushfires and then all the things that have  
happened in 2020. Somehow, you are meant to get your HSC while all of this is going on, and you have. I am very 
proud of you for your achievement, and I am very proud of you for your resilience, and I am very proud of you for 
not making fun of me every morning on those Off-Campus Zoom chats. (Although I did prank you on April Fool’s 
Day). They say that when a miner digs a diamond out of the ground, it’s an unfinished product. The diamond 
needs to be cut and shaped with skill. Only after this process will a diamond truly sparkle. I can see that this year 
of 2020 has brought out the best in you, the things that are not important have been cut away, and your inside 
beauty has been allowed to grow and sparkle. 
 

The Bible tells a similar story in Romans Chapter 5, we read “we rejoice in our sufferings, knowing that suffering 
produces endurance, and endurance produces character, and character produces hope”. Now the Bible context is 
different, but the process is similar. Times of adversity are times which make you who you are. 
 

But 2020 is not your whole story, so many of you have spent years at Wollondilly perhaps even as far back as 
Transition. Your journey has been shaped by your parents, friends and staff who are all very excited to see that 
you have made it to Graduation. I think it would be good of you to seek out and thank somebody who years ago 
invested in you and helped you in your achievements. 
 

Now I have been a Year Patron for most of my career. The role is often one where you get to be an advocate. This 
means that I get to publicly represent you and your best interests to other people, usually staff. I stand in your 
place to sometimes defend you, other times to promote you. Your parents also do this. Very soon you will be  
doing this on your own, but it’s OK, you are ready. This role of being an advocate is also found in the Bible, we 
read in 1John chapter 2 of Jesus being our advocate for our sins, it reads “we have an advocate with the Father 
Jesus Christ, the Righteous One. He is the atoning sacrifice for our sins, and not only for ours but also for the sins 
of the whole world”. Can I impress upon you for perhaps the last time at this College, that Jesus has taken away 
your sins, and if you let him, he will represent you in front of the Father. 
 

Now you might remember during our Year 10 Campout, we were going to watch the movie Shrek, but the  
technology let us down. I still have never seen the movie. I have seen bits of it and have got the general feel for 
what it is. From what I can tell, the story goes that once upon a time there was a big green boofhead called Shrek 
who lived in a swamp. He was content. Then one day he was invaded by a million little pests and a talking donkey. 
He set out on a journey and there were good bits and bad bits and in the end he realised that his life was much 
better for the intrusion and in fact he enjoyed all the creatures, especially the talking donkey. Can I thank you  
Year 12 for invading the life of this boofhead and making it better. Never stop being interesting, especially if you 
identify as a talking donkey. I can’t wait to see what happens next in your lives, all of us here at WAC will be 
cheering for you from the sidelines. 
 

My cricket coach when I was a kid, his name was Larry, he used to say this one line when we walked off the  
cricket field whether we had won or lost. “Boys, Yez dun good”. I would also like to say the same thing “Year 12, 
Yez dun good”. 
 

Thank you 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


From the Interim Headmaster  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Gold Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Approved 

Congratulations to Isabella Norman in Year 12. The College was  
notified that her Gold Award has been approved.  
 

Hopefully Bella will be able to receive her certificate from the NSW 
Governor in 2021. 
 

Mr Ian Croger  
Interim Headmaster  
 

 

WAC Kids Care 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There 
are short term support structures in place at the College to assist families during 
these times. The WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of 
meals.  
 

Please contact Mrs Hay or Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College 
is accepting food donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils  
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Flours + Gluten Free 

Tinned and dried fruit 
Eggs 

 

All donations need to be within their use by date. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome 
which can be handed directly to the Office Staff.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell 



From the Acting Deputy’s Desk  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Farewell Year 12 

Throughout this week we have had the opportunity to farewell our graduating class of 
2020. These students have had significant challenges over the last 12 months,  
including the interruptions with bushfires, floods and of course COVID-19.  
 

I have been so impressed with the resilience and determination they have shown and 
how so many of them have continued to have a positive attitude. The renowned  
educational research John Hattie recently commented that we should be watching this group carefully 
as many of our future leaders will come from Year 12 2020. Challenges can refine our character and 
teach us many lessons.  
 

I have been and will continue to be praying for our Year 12 students. Particularly that they would 
know  ‘the Peace of God that surpasses all understanding and that it will guard their hearts and minds 
in Christ Jesus’ 
 

Year 9 Subject Lines 2021 

I will be communicating to Year 9 students over the coming two weeks the subjects that will be running 
in 2021. I will have individual conversations with students who missed out on main and reserve  
preferences.  
 

Edumate App 

I hope you have had the opportunity to download the new Edumate App for mobile phones. The App 
will allow parents quick access to many functions. Specifically, parents will be able to: 
 

Verify and acknowledge absences; Approve Excursions; View events and tasks; see WAC  
communications; Review your child’s timetable; see the College Calendar 
 

Finally I wish you all a wonderful and restful break and look forward to all that Term 4 will bring. 
 

Mr Paul Burns  

Acting Deputy Headmaster  
 

 

T-4 Pick-up 

 

Parents and Carers of Junior Years students (T-4), who need to leave their vehicles to 
pick up children are requested to please wear a mask, maintain physical distancing, not  

congregate together and depart in a timely manner. 

Please Note:  
 

A reminder to parents and grandparents; please DO NOT park in the designated “Staff 
Parking” Area in the corner near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 



Teaching and Learning 7-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 12 Showcase via website 

The College is excited to launch the Senior Showcase - a virtual online extravaganza 
of major works! Unfortunately due to COVID many of the Year 12 HSC students 
were unable to exhibit their major works - most of which have been worked on since 
Term 4 2019.  
 

The College would normally host a performance evening in which these works would 
be on display and students would be able to perform their music, dance and drama pieces in front of a 
live audience. 
 

However, the College has developed a way to ensure all Year 12 students, and their family and friends 
will be able to view and watch some of what the students have created over the past 12 months. You 
will be able to watch and celebrate what they have done and even be able to send words of  
encouragement to the students via the feedback tab. 
 

The online exhibition will be available on the College Homepage from 7.00 pm Thursday, 24 September 
to 9.00 am Monday, 12 October 2020. 
 

It features work from subject areas such as - Dance, Drama, Design and Technology, Industrial  
Technology - Multimedia, Music, Science extension and Visual Arts. 
 

Many thanks to Mrs Belinda Taylor who has built the webpage for the major works but to all the  
teachers, Teaching and Learning Coordinators and the Development Manager who have assisted in the 
process: - Mrs Sarah Talbot, Dr Andrew Eaton, Mrs Julia Ware, Miss Kara Valente, Mr Lloyd Grant,  
Mr Simon Denley, Mr Ben Jones, Mr Brad Milburn and Mr Alex Hitchins.   
 

Farewell Year 12 2020 

All of Year 12 received a letter from the College last week outlining procedures for the upcoming HSC 
exams. I just wanted to take this opportunity to wish Year 12 all the very best with their upcoming  
exams and that we as a College are continuing to pray for them. May they carry through life many of 
the lessons they have learnt during their time, and may all that they do be for His name. 
 

Good Luck and God Bless. 
 

Mrs Kelly Evans 

Acting Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you need to make a payment to the College?? 

 

Due to the new COVID restrictions, we would like to encourage you to make  
payments over the phone via credit card for College fees, replacement diaries etc. 

 

Please call the office between 8.00 am - 4.30 pm on 4684 2577. 



Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Long Service Leave 

I am writing to make the College Community aware that I will be taking Long Service 
Leave for the duration of Term 4 2020. Mrs Madden will be stepping into the Acting  
Director of Pastoral Care T-12 role and Mr Tim van Netten will be stepping into the  
Acting Senior Years Pastoral Care Coordinator 9-12 role during this time period.  
 

Both Mrs Madden and Mr van Netten bring a wealth of experience to these roles as well as a strong  
understanding of student wellbeing and a commitment to these significant Pastoral Care roles.  
Mr van Netten will maintain his current role as Year 10 Patron whilst taking on the additional aspect of 
Senior Pastoral Care Coordinator. 
 

Please ensure that you follow the correct process regarding the raising of pastoral matters or concerns, 
which would be to make initial contact with the Year Patron. Should you require further support or  
Assistance, the matter may be referred to a Pastoral Care Coordinator or in significant or ongoing  
matters to Mrs Madden. 
 

House Charity Day 
On Friday, 25 September the College will be running a House Charity Day. It is a tradition at the  
College that the last day of Term 3 is a House Charity Day supporting an outreach program or mission.  
This year the College will be supporting the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry. This will assist with the  
purchase of ingredients for meals or collection of food items that these meals will be comprised of.  
 

Students are encouraged to support this through making a Gold Coin Donation or bringing a food item 
from the list below: 
 

 Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils 

 Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

 Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

 Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

 Flours + Gluten Free 

 Tinned and dried fruit 
 Eggs 

 
Students in Years T-11 are to wear their coloured House Shirt and PE/Sports Shorts or full  
College Sports Tracksuit. Students can also wear alternative socks and hat on the day.   
  
A further tradition on the last day of Term 3 is the College Talent Quest for Year 5-11. This will be 
shown via Zoom during Period 6 on this day. This will occur in normal timetabled classes, it will not  
involve changes to the Periods or an earlier lunch time.  
 

A system of on line voting will occur to determine the winning act, this will take place in classes during 
the Talent Quest. This is a great opportunity for students in Performing Arts to showcase their talents as 
well as ensuring, despite the restrictions, that there is an opportunity for students to be involved in this 
much loved tradition. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Creative Arts News/Language News  
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Creative Arts News 

Our HSC teachers are very excited to launch the Senior Showcase website this  
evening. Follow the link from the College homepage and you will be able to view 
samples of each of our student’s Major Works from their respective art forms.  
 

Also, we want to thank Mrs Taylor who has built the website on behalf of the team. 
There have been many hours of work put into it and we hope you enjoy it! 

Make Art NOT Landfill 
Each year Wollondilly Shire Council has a 'Waste to Art Competition and Exhibition'. Students at 
Wollondilly Anglican College will have the opportunity to participate in the creation of a large scale  
artwork for exhibition in 2021. If students are interested in participating please come to Melba 3 art 
room at Lunch on Fridays in Term 4.  
 

WANTED: In response to the 'Waste to Art Exhibition' we are in need of your recycled pen and texta 
lids in all the colours. When your pen or texta are all dried out, can you please save the lids. Lids can 
be given to Mrs Taylor at any time, or taken to Student Reception.  
 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Acting Creative Arts Coordinator T-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Social Emotional Literacy - Empathy 

Empathy is the ability to understand the emotions of others. Empathy helps us  
understand how others are feeling, what their motivations are, and what their  
perspective might be. Without empathy and respect for others, it’s easy to act in ways 
that hurt other people. 
 

There are many ways students can get what they need without having a negative  
impact on others, and it’s important to help them learn the skills to do this. 
 

Developing empathy is important as it teaches us to reflect, observe and think about our own  
behaviour. It helps young people to notice and name feelings and communicate them to others  
appropriately.  
 

Here are some things that you can do to help your child develop the ability to understand the  
emotions of others: 
 

 Talk often about feelings in life. Talk about feelings in real-life situations, or examples on  
 television. 
 Ask them what they notice. What do they believe people are feeling, based on their non-verbal 

communication - facial expressions, body language, and tone of voice? Labelling these feelings 
will help them think about and understand others. 

 Help them understand the other person’s point of view. Ask them what they think the other  
 person might be thinking, or how they might see the situation. Ask them what the other person 
 might want to happen and why. 
 Model empathy. The best way to teach empathy is to live empathy. 
 

Service Learning Projects 

The service learning projects continued this week and are moving along well. Groups have designed, 
planned and are now starting to create some wonderful selfless projects.  
 

Projects in the Middle Years include fundraising concepts for African Aids Foundation and the Silver 
Coin Project, as well as creative projects like bug hotels and bee baths.  
 

Groups are really needing to think outside the box to take on some of the challenges that the current 
social distancing requirements have created. Adjustments they have made include creating digital 
content to support their Junior peers and developing contactless ways to connect with and maintain 
our community partnerships.  
 

Mr Stuart Houweling 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 

Lost Property 

 

Due to recent COVID-19 restrictions, all labelled lost property will now be sorted 
and items returned to your child/rens teacher or roll call teacher. 

 

Unlabelled clothing will be donated to the Clothing Pool. 



Performance News  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Talent Quest 
The Talent Quest scheduled for Friday this week is going ahead via ZOOM. We had an 
incredible number of audition tapes sent in. This year, with this unique opportunity to 
have videos of students showcasing their talent that they might not normally be able to 
showcase, the Talent Quest will have a distinctive feel.  
 

Students in Years 5-11 will have the Talent Quest streamed to their Period 6 classes 
and in a slight twist, with the technology now in play, the winner will be decided by a joint point score 
between ‘Student Vote’ and ‘Judges’ Choice.  
 
Good luck to the following participants: 
 
Year 5 Cheer Group  
William Fussell     Year 5 
Ammeli King    Year 6 
Hemi-George McDonald  Year 6 
Emily Galea and Zoe Smith Year 8 
Agnes Abdelmalek   Year 9 
Hayley Underwood   Year 10 
Beni Meier-Kapavale   Year 11 
 
Ensembles and Groups for Term 4 
Working under the presumption that COVID-safe requirements will remain the same as the later part 
of this term, all Ensembles and Groups will return to Term 4 under the same modifications with  
bi-weekly rehearsals for some groups, different venues for others and via-online means in some  
cases.  
 
I would again like to thank the ensemble and group leaders for their hard work continuing to provide 
students with the opportunity to participate in Music, Dance, Cheer and Visual Art groups despite the 
difficulties of managing a safe environment for our students. I look forward to what progress our 
groups and ensembles make next term. Enjoy a well-deserved break to all! 
 

Mr Lloyd Grant  
Acting Performance Coordinator T-12 

 



Secondary Tournament of Minds 2020 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Wednesday, 9 September, four Tournament of Minds teams from Years 7-10  
submitted their short films to the Sydney South-West region. The Challenges stretched 
all teams (one STEM and three Social Science teams) this year and all teams did the 
College proud. The first Social Science team of Eliza Eaton (10), Paris Obakpolo (10), 
Ridhima Saroya (10), Chelsea Luppino (10), Jasmyn Spinks (10) and  
Hagen Bossie (10) explored issues surrounding marketing of beauty products and the 
influence they have on teenage body image.  
 

The second Social Science team of Sophie Tapp (10), Teri Hemmert (10), Amalie Borthwick (8), 
Shelby Luppino (8), Matilda Lockyer (8) and Bailey Hoffman (8) explored the development of  
feminism over time and the major themes associated with each generation.  
 

The third Social Science team of Jennifer Wales (9), Charlotte Fisher (8), Caleb Boardman (8),  
Ethan Hurst (8) and Ethan Whishaw (8) explored the issues surrounding depression and linked it to 
Holocaust survivor and renowned psychotherapist Victor Frankl. The STEM team of  
Maddelyn Phillips (8), Alec Bennett (8), Audrey Darby (8), Kate Betterridge (8), Shaun Parasher (9), 
Aaron Landrigan (10), and Joshua Phillips (10) constructed a rudimentary device to deliver an  
anti-viral cure to the Plague, which was based on a recently uncovered Middle Ages elixir.  
 

Congratulations to the third Social Sciences team, which was awarded Honours (equal second), and 
the STEM team, which were awarded Merit (1st Place)!! Also, a huge ‘Thank you’ to  
Madilyn McKinley (Former Year 12 student) for her mentoring. 
 

Dr Andrew Eaton 

Science Coordinator 



Year 9 PASS Wheelchair Sports 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
On Friday, 18 September, the Year 9 Physical Activity and Sports Studies (PASS) 
elective class have been studying “Physical Activity for Specific Groups”.  
 

As part of this unit they have been looking at the needs of people with a disability and 
opportunities for physical activity. To complement their study of the unit, Year 9 PASS 
participated in a “Wheelchair Sports” incursion run by Wheelchair Sports NSW.  
 

The students had a great time learning to navigate the wheelchair and engaging in 
games of wheelchair basketball. Through the experience, students gained a greater appreciation for 
people with a disability and their capabilities when playing sport. 
 
Mr Joshus Hewitt 
PDHPE Coordinator   
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library News 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T-2 Book Parade Friday, 23 October, 1.35 pm 

Tembo and Twiga, all of Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 will take part in the Book 
Parade. Outside visitors will not attend this year.  Students are to come to the  
College in their College sports uniform, as usual, and bring a costume they can 
change into themselves or put over their uniform.  
 

The costume should be of a book character, or reflect the theme ‘Curious Creatures Wild Minds’.  
Students can hold the book or a sign with the book title and author.  
 

Video and photos of the event will be made available to parents afterwards. 
 
Years 3-6 Book Week Competitions - Weeks 1-3 of Term 4 

A range of tasks for each year group will be completed in Library Lessons with book prizes for the 
best entries. 
 

Carnival Virtual Book Fair Monday, 12 October to Monday, 26 October 

Australian, family-owned company Carnival is supplying our “Virtual Book Fair” this year. Featuring 
high quality books, activities, stationery and fun stuff, all available online. An easy way to purchase  
Christmas presents and a great fundraiser for our  
College Libraries.  
 

The Virtual Fair opens on the first Monday in Term 4. 
Visit https://www.carnivalfairs.com.au/virtual for  
details. 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo 

College Librarian 

https://www.carnivalfairs.com.au/virtual


Primary Sport 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sportsperson of the week 

 

Name  Norah Rebelo                                                 

Age   8 

 

Favourite sports team and why 

The Matildas because they represent Australia and they’re cool. 
 

Favourite ice cream flavour 
Choc mint 
 

Favourite season and why 

Spring. My birthday is in Spring. 
 

Who is your favourite athlete?  
The soccer player Sam Kerr because she scores lots of goals. 
 

What sport do you play?  
Soccer. I like it because it’s a fun game and keeps you fit. 
 

What age did you start playing that sport?  
Four years old 

 

Who do you play for and what position do you play?  
Picton Rangers as a midfielder. 
 

What's your favourite sporting brand eg nike, adidas and why?  
ASICS. My soccer boots are ASICS. 
 
Mr James Gooden  

Primary Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 
 

 



Application for Enrolment  
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
 

Year 5 2021 - Limited Vacancies 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

With construction well underway for our new building, we are seeking applications for a limited amount 
of vacancies for College siblings that would be interested in Year 5, 2021. 
 

Our Middle Years program is designed to assist the students with a seamless Transition between the 
Primary and Secondary Years. 
 

If this is of interest to you, please phone (4684 2722) or email (enrolments@wac.nsw.edu.au) our  
Enrolments team, alternatively, you can visit the College website to request an enrolment  
package https://www.wac.nsw.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-information/enrolment-application/. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
 

College Photo Day - Special Group Photos 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our Special Group photos are now available to view and order on The School  
Photographer website at www.theschoolphotographer.com.au.  
 

Our Online Code is 20S1514PSB42W. 
 

The following groups are available:  
 

College Captains, College Captains & Prefects, Secondary House Captains, Primary House Captains, 
College Cheer, Dance Company, Equestrian, HICES Debating, MISA Debating, Primary Debating, 
College String Ensemble, Primary String Ensemble, College Band, Primary Band, Vocal Ensemble, 
Primary Choir, Secondary SRC, Streamwatch, Primary Tournament of Minds, Secondary Tournament 
of Minds, and Wollondilly Wildflowers 

 

If you have any questions about the photos, please contact The School Photographer directly on their 
customer Service number 9674 9824. 
 

Mr Alex Hitchins 

Development Manager 
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Scholarships 2022/2023 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I am delighted to advise that the Wollondilly Anglican College Scholarship Program will 
be opening soon for academic and creative arts scholarships commencing in 2022. 
  

The College Headmaster may award a number of scholarships offering partial fee  
remission for each year in the areas of Academic, Music and Dance. Most  
scholarships will be awarded for two years and are conditional on the continuation of 
the relevant criteria being met. They will be available to students currently enrolled at 
the College or at other schools. Students who are studying in Years 6, 8 and 10 in 2021 may apply for a 
scholarship as they enter their next stage of learning. 
  

 

Application Process for Scholarships 

 

Academic Scholarships 

 

 Complete the scholarship application form and return it to the Enrolments Officer,  
 Mrs Kristy Biddle with the supporting portfolio.  
 Complete the online application with ACER at https://scholarships.acer.edu.au. (Parents will need 

to create a Parent Account, from which they can register their child for the scholarship test at 
Wollondilly Anglican College. A $100.00 application fee is also payable to ACER as part of the  

 registration process). 
 For Academic candidates, be available to complete the scholarship test on Saturday, 27 February 

2021. 
 

Music and Dance Scholarships 

 

 Parents should complete the scholarship application form and return it to the Enrolments Officer, 
Mrs Kristy Biddle, with the supporting portfolio.  

 Music/Dance scholarships need to be accompanied by a scholarship application processing fee of 
$100.00.  

 Short listed students will be required to audition before a panel at a later date to be confirmed. 
There will not be an additional audition fee. 

  

Applications will open on Tuesday, 29 September 2020 and will close on Friday, 5 February 2021. The 
closing date is final and late applications cannot be accepted. 
  

A comprehensive information pack and application form is available for download from the College 
website. Alternatively, all information and forms are available from myself at the College Office. 
  

Should you have any further general queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on 4684 2722 or 
at k.biddle@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Students Leaving at the End of 2020 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If your child will not be attending the College in 2021, please give written notice by the end of Term 3 so 
that your bond may be returned and to avoid Term 1, 2021 fees and charges as per the agreed Terms 
and Conditions of Enrolment.  
 

Should you have any further general queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on 4684 2722 or 
at k.biddle@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
 

 

http://scholarships.acer.edu.au/
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Save the Date 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dear Parents 

 
Dr Quarmby's Farewell Formal Dinner has been postponed to Saturday, 21 November. More details on 
how to book tickets will be available in coming weeks. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



No Correspondence Entered Into 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

No one knows about the day or the hour, not even the  
angels in heaven, nor the Son, but only the Father. 
(Matthew 24:36) 
 

Tomorrow never comes OR tomorrow always comes, this just depends upon your perspective. 
To just live for today is to crucify tomorrow. 
 

Exceptional wealth or poverty is constructed by the decisions of today. But, these are only  
temporal.  
 

Jesus taught about tomorrow very deliberately! But, His tomorrow was so much larger than  
human plans can ever be. 
 

He taught the eternal paradox that tomorrow is gained by losing today. The future is already in place for 
me. It simply awaits the Father's perfect timing. 
 

There is no doubt as to this reality. It can’t be ignored. 
 

There is no doubt as to its absolute correctness. God makes no mistakes. 
 

God has prepared it. Jesus will deliver it. I hold on to it. 
 

His intentions are clearly signaled. Jesus’ decision is final. 
 

No further correspondence is possible. 
 

We must pay more careful attention to what we have heard, so that we do not drift away.  
(Hebrews 2:1) 
 

Today's Soul Snippet: 
'God does not keep office hours.' ~ A. W. Tozer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://soulsupply.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9c42ae84e8999efca37b252ef&id=7988eae1ff&e=3c0988dc81


Community 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay 
or Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food 
donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  

 

 Mittagong Swimming Club 

 Where: The Centenary Pool, Frensham 

 When: Friday, 16 October 
 To register, please go to www.masc.acenet.com.au 

 

 Teen Ranch Holidays Adventure Program 

 Cost:  $90.00 

 Times: 8.30 am - 4.00 pm 

 For bookings, please go to www.teenranch.com.au  
 or contact 4651 2268  

 

 Football Star Academy  
 Running Weekly Skills Acquisition in your local area for all abilities ages 5 to 12. 
 Where: Picton - Bridge Street Sporting Centre 

 Time: Friday 4.15 pm Ages 5 to 8 

 Time: Friday 5.30 pm Ages 9 to 12 

 Where: Wilton - Multipurpose Court 20, Broughton Street, Wilton 

 Time: Monday 4.00 pm Ages 5 to 8 

 Time: Monday 5.15 pm Ages 9 to 12 

  

 FSA Spring Holiday Camps 

 Where: Picton - Bridge Street Sporting Centre 

 Time: Wednesday, 30 September 2020 

 Where: Wilton - Multipurpose Court 20, Broughton Street, Wilton 

 Date: Wednesday, 7 October 2020 

 Half Day or Full Day Available (9.00 am to 12.00 pm or 9.00 am to 3.00 pm)  
 Call Melanie Urra on 0403 527 731 to register and redeem your local discount! 
 

 Council is running a workshop for parents teaching a learner to drive. 
 When: Wednesday, 21 October 
 Wollondilly Shire Council has a FREE online workshop for anyone who is supervising a 
 learner driver in NSW. This two hour workshop starting at 7.00 pm is to help make the 
 process smoother and easier when teaching someone to drive.  
  To register - https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/119957864201 

 

 Priceline Pharmacy Tahmoor (Tahmoor Town Centre) are offering: 
 Work experience opportunities to students 

 Student discount available  
 Or more information, please contact 4681 8713 
 

 

 

  

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/119957864201


P&F …friendraising and fundraising            

 

P&F Clothing Pool  
 

New Arrival - Dry Bodz Rain Ponchos! 
 

Now its easy to keep dry in the rain with these ponchos that can cover you and your 
bag!! At the same time! 
 

Sizes: 
 

Children's  Small , Medium or Large. Clear colour with green hood. 
Adult   One size fits all. All clear, no colour. 
Cost   $18.00 all sizes 

 

Available now for purchase at the Clothing Pool.  EFTPOS or Cash payments  
Accepted. 
 

Clothing Pool Opening Times  

 

Monday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Wednesday 7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Friday    7.45 am to 8.30 am 

 

Thank you to all who have donated items for the Clothing Pool, more donations are  
always welcome - please either drop off at the Clothing Pool or Student Reception. 
 

Another thank you to our wonderful volunteers - Jodie, Sharon, Barbara, Claudia,  
Alison, Cristina, Stephanie and Annette -  who keep the shop organised and open, we  
appreciate your support. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

Clothing Pool Coordinator 
WAC P&F  
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2020 Wollondilly Anglican College P&F Golf Day 
 

It is with much disappointment that we announce that the 2020 Wollondilly 
Anglican College Annual P&F Golf Day which was to be held on  
Wednesday, 28 October is cancelled for this year.  
 

Unfortunately with the current restrictions we were not able to run the day as 
usual.  
 

Please  keep Wednesday, 27 October 2021 free in your diary for next year’s 
event. 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank 
our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ Page 

along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman 
(P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Interim Headmaster Happenings 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thursday, 24 September  Year 12 Graduation Assembly 

      Meetings 

 

Friday, 25 September  Meetings 

      Staff Lunch 

      Talent Quest 
 

Tuesday, 6 October   Meetings 

      Site Meeting 

 

Wednesday, 7 October  Meetings 

 

Thursday, 8 October   Meetings 

 

Friday, 9 October   Meetings 

 

 

 

Online Church Services  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it’s a big change. Please see  
below links:  
 

 Austinmer Anglican Church Online - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0    
 

 C3 Wilton Church Online -  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured  
 

 Picton and Wilton Anglican Church - http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/  
  

 Bowral Anglican Church - www.bowralanglican.org.au  
 

 Wollondilly Anglican Church - Pre-recorded services via Facebook page 

 

 Tahmoor Baptist Church - On website through Zoom 

 

 Wollondilly Presbyterian - Via Facebook page - Streamed Service 

 

 St Jude’s Church, Bowral - https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids’ Spot - https://
www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1  

 

 Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Search C4Minto - YouTube  
 

 Menangle Anglican Church - http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/ 
 

 Mittagong Anglican Church - https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured
http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/
http://www.bowralanglican.org.au/
https://vimeo.com/399339398
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican


Prayer Points  
 

Please thank God: 
 

 That despite the COVID-19 risks, our students and staff have been safe and  
 lessons have continued On-Campus. 
 For the continued growth in our enrolments. 
 For the understanding and support of our parents during Term 3. 
 

Please ask God: 
 

 For comfort and support for the staff, students and parents at Clancy Catholic College following 
the loss of one of their students. 

 To grant our Year 12 students strength and the ability to remain calm as they prepare for their 
HSC Exams. 

 For clarity and wisdom for the panel searching for the new Headmaster for our College. 
 

 
Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 

 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmaster - Darwin Noakes (KF) is jumping for joy for the upcoming  
College Holidays.  

 

We would like to wish everyone a safe and fun break.  


